September 4, 2018
Commissioners’ Conference Room
Vigo County Annex

Terre Haute, Indiana

Roll Call:
Present: Brad Anderson, Jon Marvel
Absent: Judith Anderson

Others Present: County Attorney Mike Wright, County Auditor James Bramble, Bruce Allen, Steve
Barnhart, John Swaner, Howard Greninger, Jeremy Snowden, Susan Dolle, Kevin Gardner, Tammy Allen,
Nancy Allsup, Mike Esau, Bob Murray, Stacee Todd, Larry Robbins, Bill Watson, Rob McMullen, Cheryl
Loudermilk, Connie Flood, Kylissa Miller, Sherry Hinds

Agreement for I.T. Services-Health Department-payment method alternative. County Attorney Mike
Wright presented an agreement for |.T. Services between Oakland County and Vigo County. This allows
the health department to accept online and over the counter payments for such things that people may
need from the Health Department. It’s a no cost contract to the county. The first $50 of potential health
department fees there is a $2.50 flat fee for every time a transaction is made. There is two transactions
made with this $2.50 fee, $1.25 made to go into the health department account and the other
transaction for the debit/credit card being used $1.25 fee goes into their account. Motion: Action:
Approved, Moved by: Brad Anderson, Seconded by: Jon Marvel, Passed: all ayes.

Minutes. County Auditor James Bramble presented the Board with minutes dated 08/28/2018. Motion:
Action: Approved, Moved by: Jon Marvel, Seconded by: Brad Anderson, Passed: all ayes.

Expenditures. County Auditor James Bramble presented expenditures dated 08/25/2018 to 08/31/2018
in the amount of $215,526.69. Motion: Action: Approved, Moved by: Jon marvel, Seconded by: Brad
Anderson, Passed: all ayes.

Comment from Public or other Vigo County Representatives. Bob Murray asked the Board about an
update on the jail process.

Susan Dolle who is from Saint Mary of the Woods college administration is wanting to extend the
Wabashiki Trail to run through Saint Mary of the Woods college down to the parks in West Terre Haute.
Asked who she need to talk to and work with to make this happen.

Larry Robbins stated the Poplar Bridge should be starting construction September 10.

There being no further business, it is now ordered the Board be recessed.



Attest,

R wia A—

4

James W. Bramble, Auditor

Judith Anderson, President

Zod [

Brad Anderson, Secretary

7. W
Marvel, hémber




